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Upton Westlea Primary 
School 

Parents Newsletter  
June 2018  

Welcome 

A very warm welcome to the tenth newsletter of this academic year for the parents and 

families of Upton Westlea Primary School.  

Fantastic News 

Iõm sure you would all like to join me in congratulating Mrs Jones and her 

husband on the birth of their beautiful baby girl, Ellie on 19.06.18 at 

1.52a.m. weighing in at 9lbs 4ozs. I am sure Mrs Jones will be popping in to 

see us very soon. 

 

Staff Changes 

It is with sadness that I am writing to tell you that Mrs Lennon will be leaving us at the end 

of June. Mrs Lennon has worked within our Early Years team for a number of years and will 

be missed greatly. She has also led our school netball team and has always been up for 

anything during fundraising events and fairs. Good Luck in Cyprus, Iõm sure lots of staff will 

be visiting you in your new home!!!! 

Mrs Capewell will be retiring at the end of July. Mrs Capewell has been with us for 22 years 

and we will miss her greatly. Since I have been at Westlea Mrs Capewell has been a prominent 

figure in Eden, has been on most of the residentials and covered Mrs Wright whilst she 

attends meetings etc. She has been an asset to the Westlea team for many, many years. She 

has promised she will come back and help out at the residentials although Iõm not sure sheõll 

do the ôhigh ropesõ at Condover again!!!!!!!! 

Mr Hall will also be leaving us at the end of term. He has managed to secure a new role at 

a school in St Helens. Again, Mr Hall has been an asset to the Westlea team playing a 

prominent role in the improvement in writing over the last few years. We wish him all the 

best for the future and hope that he will stay in touch. 

On a positive note Mrs Field and Mrs McCracken will be returning to Westlea following 

their maternity leaves at the end of term. We look forward to welcoming them back. 
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Class Champions  

Huge Congratulations to our ôClass Championsõ for Summer 1. The children received an 

invitation to lunch through the post plus a small gift from Mrs Carruthers to celebrate 

their achievement, this half term the gift was related to ôwarm weatherõ!! ð Well Done   

 

Reception ð Logan Crilley 

Year 1 ð Alesha Kelly 

Year 2 ð Jensen Spence 

Year 3 ð Atharv Jadhav 

Year 4 ð Ava Leslie 

Year 5 ð Shannon Unwin 

Year 6 ð Issie Wheeler 

Eden ð Oliver Brierley 

JUNE HIGHLIGHTS 

ôAõ Level Art Exhibition at Upton High  

Some children from Upton Westlea walked down to Upton High School to view the A Level Art 

Exhibition. We saw a variety of work from photography to 3D sculptures, from paint work to 

weaving ð it was amazing! 

  

Fallen for the Fallen Art Days 

The children from Upton Westlea have been working alongside the other Upton schools 
to create a mural piece to reflect the learning journey about World War One and the 
fallen soldiers. Working together with the local community in Upton and The Land Trust, 
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The Friends of the Countess of Chester Country Park are launching a project to 
commemorate the 100th anniversary of the end of the First World War. A local wood 
carver has carved poppies that will be positioned on a trail from the Upton War Memorial 
to the Countess of Chester Country Park. The children loved spending the day working 
with the artist, Mrs Mitchell on this wonderful project. 

 

 
 
Play in a Day ð Year 4 ð Liberty and Mutual Respect 

Year 4 thoroughly enjoyed their play in a day performance. 

Through developing their confidence to perform in front 

of the whole school they learnt about important values. 

These values are imbedded in the school ethos and the 

children are reminded about the importance of 

demonstrating these values on a daily basis. It was pleasing 

to see Year 4 work so hard as a team and show maturity to 

put on such an amazing performance for the school.  
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Y5 Taster morning at Upton High 

On Monday 11th June, Holly Class went to visit Upton High. They started off by thinking 

about friendships and how to be a better friend in RE. They went into groups and acted 

out a situation where there was a problem which needed to be solved. Their acting was 

fantastic and very dramatic-  some budding actors in our midst. Then, we all went to art 

where we met Tom and Miss French. We made some peg badges and bookmarks which 

you can see in our photographs! Brandon even made 

one to look like Mrs Wright! Next, we met some sixth 

formers and went for a tour around the school. The 

children were really surprised at how big high schools are 

and were tired after their tour!! It was a really exciting 

morning and they represented Holly Class and Westlea 

fantastically!  

Reception and Year 1 Sports Festival 

Apple and Willow classes went to The Oval in Bebington to take part in a sports festival. 

They learnt a street dance routine, practiced our karate moves and played some multi-

skills games. The children had lots of fun! 

 

Choir sing for the Queen and Duchess of Sussex at the Storyhouse 

 

This month the choir have had the once in a life time 

opportunity to sing in front of the Queen and the Duchess of 

Sussex. At the grand opening of the Storyhouse, the choir 

joined with other schools in Chester to sing a beautiful song. 

The children did us proud and sounded beautiful! It will be 

something they will remember forever. 
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Young Persons Conference at Police Headquarters, Winsford 

Pearl, Lily, Olivia, Millie and George from Year 5 represented Upton Westlea at the Young 

Persons Conference in Winsford on Friday 15th June. They were given the subject of 

ôBullyingõ and put together a 10- minute presentation including a role play scenario and 

some dance! They were absolutely fantastic. Here are some of the things they enjoyed: 

"I really enjoyed the police station visit because all the other children's presentations were 
really good. I was talking to a girl from another school, she said that she liked our play 
and that it was really cool way to deal with bullying. I felt our message about bullying 
helped her understand and know what to do if she was being bullied.ó Olivia 

"My favourite part was the school that did about anxiety and the poem they did 'take 
deep breath in take a deep breath out', because they helped me understand anxiety and 
how to deal with it". George 

"The children from Highfield Primary who did the anxiety rap were really inspiring and 
amusing. They were so brave opening up about their anxiety". Millie 

"I enjoyed the presentation that Bishop's High School did about anorexia, I enjoyed it 
because someone from the group had had it and was sharing her own experience and 
feelings. The performance from the Story House was very emotional. I learnt a lot form 
her".  Lily 

EID celebration 

To celebrate the end of Ramadan we had a special menu on Monday 18th June. Reha 

prepared Vegetable Biryani, Chicken Samosas, a variety of filled bagettes followed by Spice 

Cookies, Shortbread, Rice Pudding with Jam and Mango Sponge ð it was very tasty!! 

Kindness Workshops 

Greig from 52 lives came to talk to the children about 

what kindness is and why it is important to be kind. He 

told us that not only does it make you feel good inside 

when someone is kind to you but that being kind to 

others has many health benefits and makes you feel 

good inside too. Greig told all the children about a 9 

year old boy called Michael who lives in Romania. 

Michael suffers from a condition called Tubular sclerosis. His condition deteriorates. 

Michael is living in care and his carers thought it would be lovely for Michael to receive 

some cards, pictures and messages to make him smile again.  
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Years 1- 5 all made something to give to Michael.  

Westlea now has its own kindness book where anyone's 

name can go in if they are kind, the names will be read out 

in celebration assemblies.  

This all took place on Friday 22nd June. On Monday 25th 

June Jack S from Year 1 came into school with a card and a 

bag of money ð he wanted to donate all of his pocket 

money to Michael. His parents agreed this could happen. 

Mrs McCluskey will be sending this card and the child's 

pocket money of £8.45 onto 52 lives to pass onto Michael.  

What kind children we have!!! 

Greig from 52 lives would like to thank the parents for the non- uniform donation of 

50p. £68.00 was raised! Thank you so much every little helps! 

Chester FC work with Oak Class 

Y6 have been very lucky to have Chester FC working with them this half term. The aim of 

the sessions is to provide the children with knowledge about healthy eating and exercise 

and to encourage them to try and take part in 60 minutes of physical activity every day. 

The sessions have involved looking at a footballerõs diet and redesigning it to make it 

healthier. We have also been participating in lots of new sports games which the children 

will be able to play themselves in the playground. 

Year 6 Residential to Min- Y- Don ð written by Mr Hall!!!!!  

Y6 have recently been on their 

residential to Min- y- don Adventure 

Centre. We had an absolutely fabulous 

time. Each child was a credit to the 

school, displaying exceptional behaviour 

and showed a huge amount of 

perseverance with many of the activities. 

Acti vities included crate climbing, (Mr 

Hall was exceptional) kayaking, 

climbing/abseiling and a variety of 

other outdoor pursuit activities. Well 

done to all children and staff who were 

involved in such a fantastic trip.  
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COMING UP IN JULY  

Year 6 transition days to High Schools 

The majority of our Year 6 children will be taking part in transition days to Upton High 

on the 2nd and 3rd July. The children will have the opportunity to meet staff, new friends 

and sample life in a Secondary school!!! 

Year 1 Sports Festival  

Year 1 are taking part in yet another sports festival (they are an active lot in Year 1) on 

Tuesday 3rd July at Arrowe Park Golf Club. The children will have the opportunity take 

part in different activities with children from other schools. 

Westlea ôGreatest Showõ Carnival and Summer Fair 

Itõs that time of year again!!! This year the children have been working on performances 

for our ôGreatest Showõ. We plan to start at 12.00 so get your picnics and picnic blankets 

ready ð it is going to be a fun afternoon!! 

Immediately following our carnival you will be able to spend lots of money at our 

Summer Fair!!! There are plenty of stalls and games to play! 

Year 4 Global Challenge at Upton High 

Year 4 will be having a very active day at Upton High taking part in their 2018 Global 

Challenge. Birch Class have been invited to Upton High on Friday 6th July to participate 

in a variety of sporting events. Mr Newman will send out more information nearer the 

time. 

Arts Day 

Miss Dalton has organised an ôArtsõ day for Tuesday 10th July. The children will have the 

opportunity to do a variety of activities including Dance, BIG Art, Samba drumming, 

Photography and Dance ð it is sure to be another enjoyable day. 

M & M Theatre Production ð ôThe Railway Childrenõ 

The PTA have kindly funded an end of term treat for the children in the form of a 

production of ôThe Railway Childrenõ by the M & M Theatre Company ð if it is anything 

like ôRapunzelõ at Christmas the children will love it ð huge thanks to the PTA. 
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Harry Potter Day for Year 5 

Year 5 are visiting Upton High School on 

Tuesday 17th July to become Harry Potter for 

the day. It sounds as though it is going to be a 

fun day out!! 

Year 1 go to the beach!! 

As part of their History and Geography topics Willow Class are out again ð this time they 

are going to the beach and Leasowe Lighthouse. Following their visit they will be writing 

non- chronological reports on sea creatures, drawing maps and looking at the history of 

the Lighthouse ð sounds like lots of fun! 

Dance Day 

On Wednesday 18th July we will be having a dance day where children in Reception, Year 1 

and 2 will be able to participate in dances from different parts of the world. 

Family Member to School 

This is the third opportunity of the year for family members to join the children in 

school. Any family member whether itõs mum, dad, nan, grandad, aunty, uncle etc. can 

participate in some fun events. One member of your family can join the children on the 

following dates: 

Year 5 and Year 6 ð Monday 9th July @ 1.30p.m. 

Reception ð Tuesday 10th July @ 1.30p.m. 

Nursery ð Wednesday 11th July @ 10.15a.m. 

Year 4 and 3 ð Wednesday 11th July @ 1.30p.m. 

Year 1 and Year 2 ð Thursday 12th July @ 1.30p.m. 

Eden ð Thursday 12th July @ 1.30p.m. 

Upton Westleaõs Got Talent  -  Keep Wednesday 11th July free (5.00p.m. ð 8.00p.m.)  ð it 

promises to be a good night!! 

Presentation Evening for Year 6 ð Our first presentation evening for Year 6 will take place 

on Wednesday 18th July at 6.00p.m. ð we would love for all the Year 6 children and their 

families to attend ð every child will receive a gift, there are also trophies to be won. The 
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children will be invited from 5.30 onwards for mocktails and nibbles in the staffroom and 

then they will join parents, staff and governors in the hall for the presentation. 

Year 6 Leaversõ Assembly  

This will be taking place on Wednesday 19th July at 9.30a.m. We hope all parents and 

family members of Year 6 will be able to join us. The play they are doing this year is called 

ôGoodbye My Friendsõ ð get the tissues ready!!! 

Staffing 2018- 19 

Iõm sure you will be interested to know who will be your childõs teacher next year -  please 

see the list below. Sessions have been arranged for the children to meet their new teachers 

throughout July. The whole school will be having a transition on the morning of the 12th 

July. 

Class Teacher TAs 
Eden Miss S Jones 

(Mrs L Wright will be 
commencing maternity leave 
mid ð September) 

Mrs S Gerrard (Mon- Fri) 
Mrs D Carline (Mon- Fri) 
Mrs C Lenihan (Mon- Fri) 

Nursery  Mrs B Davies Mrs A Speed (Mon ð Thurs) 
Mrs S Gittins (Fri) 

Reception Mrs E Clements (Mon ð Wed) 
Mrs C Holmes (Thurs ð Fri) 

Mrs J Shepherd (Mon- Thurs)  
Mrs A Speed (Mon-  Thurs p.m.õs Friday, all day) 
 

Year 1 Miss L Dalton Mrs L McCluskey (M, T, Th, Fri)  
Mrs P Hunt (Tues & Wed) 
Miss J Woods (Mon - Thurs) 

Year 2 Mrs V Field Mrs  S Barratt (M, T, W, F) 
Mrs  P Hunt (Thurs)  
Miss D Erskine (Mon ð Fri) 

Year 3 Mrs C Lanceley Mr J Moss (Mon- Fri) 
Miss C Cooke (Mon- Fri) 
Mrs S Gittins (Mon & Tues all day, Wed & Thurs 
a.m.) 

Year 4 Mr A Newman Mrs J Green  Mon ð Fri (Fri a.m. only) 
 

Year 5 Mrs F McCracken Mrs J Gold  (Mon ð Thurs) 
Mrs J Pretsell (Mon ð Thurs a.mõs only, Friday all 
day) 
Miss J Woods -  Fri  

Year 6 Ms H Key Miss Z Smith (Mon- Fri) 
 
Mrs J Pretsell ð Learning Support TA 
Mrs H Wellings ð Intervention TA -  Year 5 and 6 
Mrs Holmes ð SENCO & PP Lead 
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Mr Ellinson ð PPA cover and Forest School teacher 
Mrs S Kelly ð Year 2 Mon p.m. and Tuesdays Year 3 ð Thurs p.m. 
Mrs D Grimshaw ð Safeguarding Lead, Learning Mentor and Family Support Officer 

Important Notice -  School will finish at 1.00p.m. on Friday 20th July. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

K Carruthers 
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To: Upton Westlea Primary School 

I am in receipt of the July 2018 Newsletter. We value your comments: 

Although the school is not able to respond to every comment, all comments are read. 

Please feel free to comment on any aspect with regard to school life. 

Signed:   ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Childõs Name:  ééééééééééééééé..   Class: éééééé.. 

Comments: 
éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

July dates at a glance: 

Date Class Event 
2nd & 3rd July Oak Class Transition days to Upton High 
2nd July Forces children and their friends Picnic in the Park 
3rd July Willow Class Sports Festival at Arrowe Park Golf Club 
3rd July  KS2 children Eistefordd, Llangollen 
5th July Whole School Summer Carnival and Fair @ 12.00 
6th July Birch Class Global Challenge event at Upton High 
6th July Willow, Hazel and Holly classes Library visits 
9th July Hazel, Birch, Holly & Oak classes RE- ARRANGED SPORTS DAY @ 9.00a.m. 
9th July Willow and Ash classes Visit to the Ice Cream Farm 
10th July Whole School Arts Day ð Dance, Photography, Drama, BIG Art 

and Samba drumming 
11th July Whole School Upton Westleaõs Got Talent 
12th July Whole School Transition morning to meet new teachers 
12th July Hazel, Birch and Holly classes Attendance reward afternoon 
16th July Whole School M & M Theatre Production of ôThe Railway 

Childrenõ 
17th July  Holly Class Harry Potter Day at Upton High 
17th July  Willow Class  Visit to Leasowe Lighthouse and beach 
18th July Blossom, Apple, Willow and Ash 

classes 
Dance day 

18th July Oak Class Presentation Evening  
19th July  Oak Class Year 6 Leavers Performance 
19th July Holly Class Year 5 Music Workshop with Queenõs Park High 
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